
Minutes of the Inter-County Rifle League Fall Meeting August 22, 2008 
 
President Neal Showalter called the meeting to order at 7:008 PM. All clubs were 
represented.  
 
The minutes from the Spring 2008 meeting were read and approved. 
 
Dean Kreamer gave the Treasurer’s Report which was approved. 
 
Old Business: 
The members discussed the ICRL Scholarship Program. The teams voted to continue the 
program on a voluntary contribution basis, as before. Erin Gestl will chair a committee 
including Gene Barton and Bill Burkert. The purpose of the committee is to establish 
guidelines for the selection of the winner or winners. 
 
New Business: 
The members discussed and will allow the use of both .22 caliber and .177 caliber air 
rifles during the 2008 – 2009 Indoor Season. This will be a one year trial basis to be 
opened for discussion again at the Fall 2009 meeting. The measure passed 5-1, SRC 
voting against the proposal. Paul Irvin will acquire and distribute to all the teams, scoring 
plugs having a .177 pilot with a .224 ring. 
 
Bob Gibilisco reported on the status of the ICRL flag and logo. Frank Wasco and Chuck 
Hammer are helping Bob with this project.  
 
The 2008 – 2009 Indoor Schedule was presented and discussed. Critical points included: 
1) a snow date in mid-February, 2) no matches at the Palmyra range during January to 
accommodate the Palmyra Invitational, 3) Lebanon will shoot all of their matches on an 
away basis, having lost their range. New Holland will host the 2009 Scholarship Match. 
 
The revised League Indoor Rules were presented. A couple items were discussed, 1) 
Position Compliance - eliminated the need to notify the range officer, 2) Rosters will 
continue as in the past, however the individual teams must send rosters in an electronic 
format to the League Secretary who will then forward them to the teams. Bill Burkert will 
make these changes to the League Indoor Rules and will forward to Bob Gibilisco, 
Webmaster, for inclusion on the website where it will be available for printing by the 
teams. 
 
The League Banquet will be continued. Doug Nace volunteered to provide a “how to” list 
for the host team which will be SRC in 2009. 
 
The League members voted 6-0 to become re-affiliated with the NRA. The cost is 
$35.00. The benefit is increased exposure of the league in NRA publications. Paul Irvin 
will handle this and will also obtain information on additional options and benefits. 
 
 



 
Meeting Minutes Fall 2008 continued… 
 
 
 
 
The current officers of the ICRL will continue for the next year. They are: 
Neal Showalter – President 
Gene Barton – Vice President 
Dean Kreamer – Treasurer 
Bill Burkert – Secretary 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:55PM. 
 
Submitted by, 
 
Bill Burkert 
ICRL 
League Secretary 
 


